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Faculty Senate Executive Committee

 Meeting Minutes

Monday December 16, 2013
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu
1. Call to Order/Acceptance of Agenda


       
 
Astrid Klocke/Consent Item
Faculty Senate (FS) President Astrid Klocke called the meeting of the Faculty Senate Executive Committee (FSEC) to order at 3:01 pm in room 200 of Cline Library.  She announced President Haeger will not be in attendance and moved to amend the agenda.  A motion was made to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion passed.   
Those Present:  Shadow Armfield, Bill Culbertson, Kate Ellis, Bruce Fox, Susan Harris, Laura Huenneke*, Astrid Klocke, Phil Mlsna, Claire Schonaerts (attended telephonically), and Karen Sealander.  
David Camacho, Denise Helm, Dan Kain, Rod Parnell and Karen Pugliesi.
2. Approval of Minutes 






Astrid Klocke/Action Item
Astrid presented the minutes of the November 18, 2013 FSEC meeting for approval.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes.  The motion passed.  

3. Faculty Senate President’s Report



     

       
            Astrid Klocke
Astrid gave no report as the items she would report on will be discussed later on today’s agenda.  
After agenda item 6 on the agenda Astrid reported that she has asked the Rights and Responsibilities Council (R&R) to develop a document to explain to faculty NAU’s intellectual property policy in collaboration with Vice Provost Dan Kain.  A motion was made that the R&R working with Vice Provost Dan Kain, will develop an intellectual property policy guide for faculty with a due date by the end of Spring semester.  The motion was seconded.  The motion passed.   
4. Committee/Council Reports






Committee/Council Chairs
· Bylaws Committee 
· Shadow Armfield, Chair of the FS Bylaws Committee stated that the bylaws previously voted on by the Senate regarding the addition of two new voting units have been approved by President Haeger.  He added that Extended campuses have presented proposed bylaws for a senate governing all extended campus programs.   The bylaws committee will review this proposal.   


       
· Bruce Fox, chair of the FS Nominations and Elections Committee, announced that the Senate will hold elections in the voting units for senate seats as well as vacancies on key university committees.  Letters will go out to the voting units in January.    
5. Campus Sustainability 





       
                          Rod Parnell 
Rod Parnell, Chair of the Academic Sustainability Steering Committee (ASSC), presented the ASSC’s annual report.  The report covers the objectives of the committee as well as its membership and accomplishments.   He announced the hiring of a new director of the office of sustainability -  Ellen Vaughan.  The ASSC is currently trying to increase faculty involvement in sustainability activities and increase the visibility of faculty efforts in the area of sustainability.  Rod also suggested the possibility of a liaison from the FS to the ASSC.  Astrid will look into this.  Both Rod and Ellen will present at the January meeting of the Faculty Senate.               
6. Proposal for Change regarding Curriculum and Assessment

         

      Bruce Fox
Bruce Fox, a member of the task force working on the evaluation of the procedures and processes in the areas of curriculum and assessment gave a brief report on the progress of the task force and some of the feedback they have received.  He noted that the task force is continuing to meet with the curriculum committees within the colleges.  They hope to have these meetings wrapped up by mid-January.  A brief discussion followed.     
7. Academic Planning Framework




         

      Laura Huenneke
Provost Huenneke outlined the work done by the four subcommittees of the task force she established to review how NAU handles the creation of new programs and the evaluation of programs.  The subcommittees have held forums and meetings to discuss these issues with various groups.  All have provided written summaries which she will work on over the break to consolidate into one document.  Her ultimate goal is to provide guidelines to be placed on the Provost’s website regarding how to create proposals for new programs.  A draft of the document should be available for distribution and discussion in January.  This will not be a formal policy, but rather guidelines for curricular design.  This item will be placed on the agenda for the January FS meeting.   
8. Report from the President



      


                President Haeger 

President Haeger reported on the following:

· Today the designs for the new aquatic and tennis center were revealed.  The building will sit on the field to the south of the Wall Aquatic Center.  It will hold six indoor tennis courts.  The exterior design will be such that it will blend well with the Health and Learning Center to the east of the new building.  It is expected that they will break ground on this project in May of 2014 with an expected fourteen to fifteen months to completion.  Once the building is complete the Wall Aquatic Center will be torn down and replaced with outdoor tennis courts, a field, and parking lot.     
9. Report from the Provost



      


                Provost Huenneke 
Provost Huenneke reported on the following:
· Bill Grabe, Vice President for Research and President Haeger are looking at recruiting a different type of faculty member.  They are seeking candidates at a mid-career level with established grant funding.  They plan to hold informational meetings today and Wednesday on this topic.  They are encouraging all faculty to be involved and give them any leads they may have.

· SBS Dean Search – The search is ongoing.  Three candidates have come to campus and the search committee hopes to report mid-week on where they stand.  

· Presidential Search – ABOR has hired a search firm to conduct the search for President Haeger’s successor.  The firm plans on visiting campus before posting anything on their website.  

· Faculty/Staff raises – Everything is in place for raises to go into effect in January for faculty and late January or early February for staff.   
10. Old Business / New Business / Announcements 


     
      
   
Astrid Klocke
Bill Culbertson announced that Allen Reich will return to the Senate next semester.  He thanked everyone for the privilege of working with them.  Astrid thanked Bill for his willingness to serve and his active participation.  Astrid then presented Pam with a thank you gift from the members of the FSEC for her service to the senate.  
11. Adjournment





        
      
      
 Astrid Klocke /Action Item
There being no further business, Astrid adjourned the meeting at 4:21 pm.
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